
FINANCIAL AUDIT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Agenda 
 

Thursday, June 7, 2012 at 8:30 AM 
 

Room 222, City Hall 
 
 

 
Meet to review work plans of the Subcommittees: 

 Accounting and Audit Sub- Committee  

 Internal Controls & Financial Policies and Procedures Sub- Committee 

 Risk Assessment, Monitoring and Compliance Sub-Committee  
 Investment Policies Ad Hoc Sub- Committee  

Discussion regarding 2010 HPRP grant 
 
 

 
Handouts: 
Work Plan 
Memo from D. Wilkinson Regarding HPRP Grant 



2012 Work Plan for the Financial Audit Advisory Committee 

April 10, 2012 

Establish four sub-committees.  

Typically, policies will be drafted by City staff, reviewed by the Sub-Committee, vetted by the Auditor, 
reviewed by the Financial Audit Advisory Committee and forwarded to the Finance Committee. 

Consider asking college students, other applicants to the Financial Audit Advisory Committee and residents 
with expertise to help the sub-committees. 

1. Accounting and Audit Sub- Committee  
A. Review Responses by City Personnel to Specific Concerns in the Auditor’s Management Letter  

 2011 Management Letter Concerns: 
Water and Sewer Billings 
Newton Community Development Authority 
Police Details 
Student Activity Funds 
Unclaimed Checks 
Old Outstanding Checks 
Bank Account Reconciliations 
Disaster Recovery Plan 
Test Database 
 

B. Prepare for Accounting and Financial Reporting Requirements, including Long-Term Liabilities 
 What are the potential impacts accounting and financial reporting requirements? 
 How should Newton prepare for both reporting and communicating the financial implications? 

 
C. Run Process for Selecting Auditor 

 Determine what process will be used 
 Work with comptroller to develop RFP 
 Review submissions 
 Do interviews 
 Recommend Auditor 

 
Committee Members: Gail Deegan (chair), Howard Merkowitz, Vicky Danberg, Ruthanne Fuller (ex 
officio) 



 
 

2. Internal Controls & Financial Policies and Procedures Sub- Committee 
A. Focus for 2012: Cash Management (Receipts and Disbursements) 

Review work by City Management as they: 

 Do a broad inventory of where cash (currency (bills and coin), checks, electronic payments) is 
handled currently, current procedures, current policies, current monitoring processes 

 Research best practices in other municipalities or the private sector 

 Prioritize: determine in what order to do the work, create a work plan and calendar 

 Do detailed investigations (interviews and documentation) in order of priority 

 Develop policies, procedures, and monitoring processes to insure accurate financial reporting 
and minimize misappropriation 
 

Committee Members: Tony Logalbo (chair), Scott Lennon, Ruthanne Fuller (ex officio).  
 

3. Risk Assessment, Monitoring and Compliance Sub-Committee  
A. Initial Focus: Internal Whistleblower Policies and Procedures 

Review work by City Management as they: 

 Develop a policy 
 Develop safeguards for employees 
 Determine who receives initial reports 
 Determine procedures for how reports of concerns are followed up 

 

 Committee Members: Bob Fox (chair), Gail Deegan, Scott Lennon, Ruthanne Fuller (ex officio) 

4. Investment Policies Ad Hoc Sub- Committee  
  

A.  Investment policies for short-term cash, medium-term (e.g., 6 months – 1 year) cash, and 
endowment funds 

       Work with City Management as they: 

 Inventory where such funds are located, the current amounts and (if growing substantially) in the 
future, current investment policies and vehicles, and decision making process 

 Consider options for alternative investment policies and processes for making investment 
decisions (e.g., establishing an Investment Advisory Committee, having PRIT manage the OPEB 
funds, pooling endowment assets for investment purposes, etc.) 

 Recommend investment policies and procedures 
 
 Committee Members: Howard Markowitz (chair), Lenny Gentile, Matt Hills, Ruthanne Fuller (ex 

officio) 
 
 

 



COMPTROLLER’S OFFICE 
CITY OF NEWTON, MASSACHUSETTS 

dwilkinson@newtonma.gov 
(617) 796-1305 

 
May 23, 2012 

TO:  Ruthanne Fuller, 
  Financial Audit Advisory Committee Chair 
 
FROM:  David Wilkinson 
 
SUBJECT: State Inspector General Review of 2010 HPRP grant contracting issues 

During the Financial Audit Advisory Committee’s May 10, 2012 meeting, committee 
member and Board of Aldermen President Scott Lennon inquired about the status of a 
review that the State Office of Inspector General (OIG) had conducted of certain 
procurement matters involved with the expenditure of 2010 federal HPRP grant funds.  
Neither the City’s Chief Financial Officer nor I were aware of the review at the time, but 
subsequent conversations with both the City Solicitor and staff of the Department of 
Planning and Community Development confirm that such a review did in fact take place 
and that the City strongly disagrees with the State OIG’s conclusions.  Attached are 
copies of three communications that took place between August 2011 and January 2012 
between the OIG and the City describing the disagreements between the State OIG and 
City of Newton. 
 
Follow up conversations with both City Planning and Community Development staff and 
representatives of the public accounting firm of Melanson-Heath, who did much of the 
field work for the review, also confirm the fact that the State OIG’s review was made of 
all cities and towns that received 2010 federal HPRP grant funds because the OIG was 
under the impression that the federal funds were grant funds awarded to the 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts and passed thru to individual cities and towns.  Our 
records, along with conversations with both the City’s Planning and Community 
Development staff and our independent auditors do not support the notion that the 
funds in question were state pass-thru funds.  According to our records the funds in 
question were received directly from the U.S Department of Housing and Community 
Development (HUD). 
 
Given the obvious impasse between the City of Newton and State OIG over the OIG’s 
conclusions, we asked staff of the City’s Planning and Community Development 
Department to contact the City’s representative at the U.S Department of Housing and 
Community Development to determine HUD’s positions on the State OIG findings.  
According to a May 10 e-mail communication between the City’s HUD representative 
and staff of  the Newton Department of Planning and Community Development, HUD 
appears to be fully satisfied with Newton’s responses and “does not plan to follow up on 
the Massachusetts OIG’s audit of the HPRP program.”  

mailto:dwilkinson@newtonma.gov
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